
Seacoast Convention Exploratory Committee Report  

 

August 30, 2023 

Greetings, 

It is with great excitement that I report the results of the Seacoast 2025 NER 

Convention Exploratory Committee meeting held via Zoom on August 30, 2023. 

The Committee unanimously recommends that the Seacoast Division host the 2025 

NER Convention in Concord, NH the first or second week in September 2025.  This 

recommendation will be voted on by the Seacoast BOD on August 31, 2023. 

I wish to thank and congratulate the Seacoast Division and Green Mountain Division 

members who have stepped up and taken on Convention Committee Co-Chairmen or 

Committee member positions as follows: 

Tage Erickson, Peter McKenney, and Will Everitt will Co-chair the Overall Convention 

Committee. 

Peter McKenney will be one of the Co-chairmen for the Publicity Committee. Committee 

members will include Mike Pedersen and Jim Seroskie.  Chris Cafaro of the Green 

Mountain Division has also volunteered to help and will work on the publicity committee. 

John McHugh and Jay Ehlen will Co-Chair the Indoor Activities Committee.  Committee 

members will include Jim Gore, MMR, in charge of the Model with the Masters Clinics 

and Tom Oxnard, MMR. 

Ken Moller and Dave Sias will Co-chair the Outside Activities Committee.  Committee 

members will include Rich Breton and Glenn Mitchell. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Glenn Mitchell 

Seacoast NMRA President and Director. 

 

 

 

 


